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        27th February 2015

STAR PUPILS
Congratulations  to Khloey, Jack, Merlin, Connor, Sam, Shani, Pheonix and Ben P who are our star pupils this week.
YEAR 6 GLOG
Please click on the link below to see the Y6 Glog about the Eco – House they have been working on. Thank you to the many people and companies who have supported this project. A special thanks to Mr Cornell for both his time and skill in helping the children construct this model.

http://pondhu.edu.glogster.com/pondhu-primary-school-eco-project/ 
WELCOME

This half term we welcome two new teaching assistants to our staff. Mrs Hart will be working in Year 3 whilst Mrs Green is on maternity leave and Mrs Bailey who will be working mainly in Year 1 in the mornings.

CROSS COUNTRY NEWS
Three of our pupils, Ben, Callum and Jessica, represented Pondhu at the semi-finals held in St Austell yesterday. All three children did extremely well being placed 12th, 17th and 22nd respectively. Ben F has qualified for the Cornwall Schools Cross Country finals. We wish him every success. 
ST PIRAN’S DAY
There will be a special school lunch of pasties to mark St Piran’s Day next Thursday 5th March. Please see attached menu. 

FAMILY READING TIME

It is good to see many parents and carers taking advantage of the opportunity to read with their children in the Family Reading time each morning. Your support for the children is much appreciated and I know many of you really value coming into school at this time to help with reading. I would like to remind you that staff are busy with children first thing and only have time for brief urgent messages. Staff are always happy to meet and discuss your child with you but please make an appointment with the office if you would like to arrange a meeting with a member of staff.
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ATTENDANCE

Congratulations to River Cober, Y4, who achieved 100% attendance in the week preceding half term. This class achieved the 100% twice last half term. The children have been celebrating with Mr Dawes this afternoon.
                                   Mrs D Tregellas                                                      
DATES





March


6th Nursery Admissions meeting 9am


11th Full Governors meeting 5pm.


13th Red Nose Day – wear something red.


25th and 26th Parent Consultation evenings


25th Onesie Day for Autism Awareness


27th last day of term.





April


13th Back to school





May


4th Bank Holiday


25th – 29th Half term





June


1st School closed INSET





July 


6th & 7th Poltair and Penrice transition days


21st Last Day of Term









